

THE Music and Drama Committee at a meeting last week decided to hold their second concert on Friday, March 3rd. We hope that all the music lovers of the University—students and faculty alike—

will remember the date and keep it open in order that they may attend what promises to be one of the best treats of the season. The Choral Society, under the able direction of Mr. Arthur Craig, is working hard, and promises to be in even better form than they were at the last concert. The Musical Club will be assisted by Mr. Sinclair Hamilton, the dramatic reader. Mr. Hamilton is well-known in the city, as an instructor of dramatic clubs, he having been the instructor of the University Dramatic Club for three or four years. The results he has achieved in this work are an indication of his exceptional skill as an exponent of dramatic art. As a dramatic reader Mr. Hamilton has many claims on public patronage. His conscientious conception of character, singularly powerful and sympathetic voice, excellent gesture, and many years experience on the platform, should not only do credit to any appearance he may make at any hall, but should prove a profit and pleasure to all who may be privileged to hear him.

Athletics.

Ring and Mat.

THE annua lAssault-at-Arms was held Saturday, and the opinion was expressed on all sides that it was the best one we have ever had. It was a success in every way. Often there is some unpleasantness, dissatisfaction with a decision, fouls that should be called, and perhaps a little hard feeling after the bout. This was all lacking Saturday. The men went at it hard in their several events and always emerged smiling when they were over. Although there was a large attendance of students and city people alike, the best of order prevailed throughout the meet, and it was on very few occasions that the referee had to request silence.

It is encouraging to have so successful a meet. All of our championships are going by the board this year. We have failed in football, basketball, hockey, association and debating. More than one fellow is sure that we might as well close up the college if we can't win at least one championship. All our hope rests now with the boxers, fencers and wrestlers. The Intercollegiate meet will be held on March 4th, in Montreal, and if ever men intent to win it is our aggregation of artists of the squared ring and the mat.

A little after eight o'clock Archie Carmichael and his brother Jack stepped into the ring for the semi-finals in fencing. Their appearance elicited a storm of applause. They had on shiny white suits with dainty red hearts pinned on the right side (not the right side for the hearts, but the side opposite the place where their hearts should have been). There were, too,